
March 23, 2019


To Whom It May Concern:


I am writing this letter in support of our local La Grande court facilitation program, and 
specifically in support of the  family law services provided by our Family Law Coordinator, Teala 
Sunderman.


In my role as facilitator for the monthly Helping Children Cope with Divorce Class and facilitator 
for two parenting classes during the year, I have regular contact with Teala Sunderman and 
many of the people she helps to navigate the court system.  I also work closely with Teala on 
the Family Law Advisory Committee.


Each month during the Helping Children Cope with Divorce class, several people express 
gratitude for the service that Teala provides in walking them through the process steps of court 
and paperwork that goes with it.  She is also the first personal and human touch in a very 
difficult process for folks.  Teala provides answers to the questions of legal procedures and 
helps people know what to expect.  They are aways willing to contact Teala again for help, if 
they need it.


She is also the person who registers and checks people in for the Helping Children Cope with 
Divorce class, and they are always comforted to see someone they know and trust to give 
them sound information. 


Because Teala is nonjudgemental and personable, people are not threatened by her position.  
She is usually one of their first contacts in navigating the legal family system, and she is 
invaluable in guiding folks to proceed appropriately and with decreased confusion. This service 
is very helpful to these people who are often in a crisis mode.  It also makes the process 
smoother for me in my role, and for judges and attorneys dealing with these clients.


In her role as Family Law Coordinator, Teala is also the glue which keeps the Family Law 
Advisory Committee on track and continually improving and coordinating our services and 
procedures.  She brings new information to the table, facilitates actions being taken, and is 
invaluable in keeping projects focused. She also coordinates the dissemination of  pertinent 
information to county agencies.


I can’t imagine the chaos that would ensue if the position of Family Law Coordinator was not 
here.  Though Teala is a huge part of the effort that makes this an important position in the La 
Grande court system, the role is invaluable to the clients and others within the system. The 
title, Coordinator, is perfect, because that is the function of that position, and our Coordinator, 
Teala Sunderman, exemplifies the role. 


Respectfully,


Mary Lu Pierce

64242 Marks Road

La Grande, Oregon 97850

541-910-4004

marylupierce@gmail.com
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